THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

3010 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-3010

ACQUSlTlON, FEB 1' 2005

TECHNOLOGY
AND LOGISTICS

MEMORANDUM FOR INSPECTOR GENERAL OF THE DEPARTMENT OF
DEFENSE

SUBJECT: Referral of Contracts for Review

I request your assistance in the review of the Air Force contracts listed below.
These contracts were identified during the course of an internal study I commissioned in
November 2004. The study was conducted in response to admissions by Ms. Darleen
Druyun, Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for the Air Force (Acquisition and
Management), from 1993 to 2002, that she may have allowed personal interests to affect
her judgment on acquisition decisions she made. In this regard, Ms. Druyun identified to
federal prosecutors certain specific acquisition decisions. The study I commissioned was
designed to review all Air Force acquisition actions Ms. Druyun was involved in during
her tenure to determine if there were any other contracts that should be further reviewed
under the circumstances. The contracts identified are:

1. National Polar-orbiting Operational Environmental Satellite System — Conical
Microwave Imager Sensor, F04701-01-C-0502, Boeing, 2001

2. C-5 Avionics Modernization Program, F33657-98-C-007/006, Lockheed Martin,
1998-1999

3. Financial Information Resource System (FIRST), FA877-01-C0-0020, Andersen
Consulting, 2001

4. C-22 Replacement Program (C-40), F33657-00-C-0056, Boeing, 1999-2000
5. 60 K Tunner Program Contractor Logistics, Systems & Electronics, Inc., 2002

6. KC-135 Programmed Depot Maintenance, F42620-98-D-0054, Boeing/Pemco,
2000-2001

7. F-16 Mission Training Center, F33657-99-D-2025, Lockheed Martin, 2001

8. C-40 Lease & Purchase Program, F33657-02-C-0017, Boeing, 2000-2002
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I am attaching a copy of the Druyun Study Report. It provides information on
how the study was conducted. Further details on the contracts identified for investigation
are available from the Study Team itself and can be obtained by contacting the Study
Lead, Mrs. Sallie Flavin, Deputy Director, Defense Contract Management Agency,
telephone (703) 428-1704.

ichael W. Winne
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Attachment:
As Stated




